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Friends: 
 
      The month of June marks the beginning of summer.  The summer months are times of 
vacations, family gatherings, and travel plans.   Longer days of sunlight afford us 
opportunities for gardening, picnics, and hiking.  These activities and more enable us to 
replenish ourselves and rejuvenate our spirits.   My hope and prayer is that such 
opportunities will present themselves to you.  God knows that we need them.  Before we 
know it, September is upon us and our busy schedules await us.  It’s good to have our 
batteries recharged to face the tasks before us.   
 
       I would like to thank the church for granting me the privilege to attend the “Festival of 
Homiletics” held in Nashville, Tennessee in May.   Spending an entire week listening to 
some of the nation’s top preachers and hearing lectures on the sacred task of preaching, I 
came away with my own battery recharged and numerous insights on leading worship in 
the life of the church.  Barbara Brown Taylor gave a lecture entitled, “Learning to Walk 
Into the Dark”, which will be the title of her new book to be published in September of this 
year.  She addressed the 1,700 ministers gathered on Monday evening, saying, “Walking in 
the dark is to move toward God that is not made in your image.”  When you and I find 
ourselves struggling in the dark places of life, Taylor tells us to remember this: “God does 
some of his best work in the dark.”  Hearing her insightful words and also gleaning the 
fruitful harvest of the wisdom of others helped me to nourish both mind and soul.   
 
         I hope you are able to nourish your soul this summer.  Summer is not a hiatus from 
growing in our spiritual life.  If you are traveling or vacationing in other places, seek out a 
church to worship.  As a favor to me, I ask that you save the bulletin and bring it back to 
share with me.  The bulletins of other churches are a collection of ideas on what other 
churches are doing; and I have a special folder to save them.           
 
        Rested and refreshed, you and I can move into September with a new sense of God’s 
call on our lives and be ready to be the church God calls us to be.  At the “Festival of 
Homiletics”, I had the opportunity to hear another  lecture given by Rev. Lillian Daniel, the 
Senior Minister of First Congregational Church in Glen Ellyn, Illinois.   She said to those 
gathered on Tuesday afternoon, “The purpose of the church is not to meet your needs but for 
you to go to the church that needs your gifts.”     
 
        Have a safe and sacred summer!       
 
Grace & Peace, 
         Gary 
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Hunt’s Mid-Highs 
Christmas Present Project  

3rd Annual Fundraiser  
 

Saturday, June 1 @ 4:05 PM 
 

 

Baltimore Orioles vs. Detroit Tigers 
 

Upper Reserve Seats for only $13! 
 
 

$5 from every seat purchased benefits the  
Mid-High’s Christmas Present Project                

for Charles Carroll Barrister Elementary! 
 
 

For Information on Tickets:  
 

PJ Boyle at 410-823-0038  
or  pboyle6999@aol.com  
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A Hunt’s United Methodist Church Mission 

“It is more blessed to give than receive.”    Acts 20:35 
 
Hunt’s Church people stepped up once again with a home run effort in collecting and donating used 
sports equipment for underserved youths in Baltimore City. If a kid is playing sports, that’s good. If a 
kid is coached well – that’s great. She/he can take good habits learned and apply them to other parts of 
their life – like relationships, making good choices, and learning. 
 
“We’ve always had kids asking to take a ball home to practice, but when you don’t have a ball, 
obviously you can’t do that. Now we can meet that need – and more.”  Toby Henson, coach, 13-15 
team, James Mosher league. 
   
As of May 15, we had collected: 
Baseball and softball: 71 bats  - 116 baseballs  - 151 softballs - 76  gloves - 11 equipment 

bags - 15 bases - 41 pairs of  cleats - 15 pairs of other sport shoes - 29 batting helmets – Many 
baseball/softball pants/batting gloves - 8 hats – 7 complete sets of catcher’s gear - Misc. other 
equipment, shirts 
Lacrosse: 35 sticks - 4 helmets - 16 balls - 4 chest protectors - Misc. pads & gloves 
 
Factoid: These aren’t your father’s bats! Bats now used in school sports cost at least $150 – each. 
They have to be a certain compression and be certified if they are metal. Wooden bats are still 
acceptable but almost no team uses them. The ball does not go as far when hit and wood breaks. 
Sports equipment is not cheap today.  
 
 
 

 

• Hunt's Church members               *Hunt's Church Preschool parents  
                                                                                             and employees 

• The Towsontowne Rec Council              *RRLRAIA 
• The Women’s Club of Roland Park  *Junior Girl Scout Troop 1779  
• Timonium UM Church    *Loyola High School 
• Johns Hopkins University Athletics  *Many individuals, known and   
                                                                                      unknown                

 
The equipment has gone to kids between the ages of 6 and 18 in Baltimore City including 

The James Mosher Baseball League, some Baltimore City Public School programs, 
the Charm City Area Lacrosse League and other Baltimore City kid’s leagues. 

 
 

                                                                                                        ---Jim Foster --- 
 



“CASSEROLE MINISTRY” 
 
 

Salsa Chicken Rice Casserole 
 

Ingredients 

• 1 1/3 cups uncooked white rice 
• 2 2/3 cups water 
• 4 skinless, boneless chicken breast halves 
• 2 cups shredded Monterey Jack cheese 
• 2 cups shredded Cheddar cheese 
• 1 (10.75 ounce) can condensed cream of chicken soup 
• 1 (10.75 ounce) can condensed cream of mushroom soup 
• 1 onion, chopped 
• 1 1/2 cups mild salsa 
 

Directions 

1. Place rice and water in a saucepan, and bring to a boil. Reduce heat to low, 
cover, and simmer for 20 minutes. 

2. Meanwhile, place chicken breast halves into a large saucepan, and fill the 
pan with water. Bring to a boil, and cook for 20 minutes, or until done. 
Remove chicken from water. When cool enough to handle, cut meat into bite-
size pieces. 

3. Lightly grease a 9x13 inch baking dish. 
4. In a medium bowl, combine Monterey Jack and Cheddar cheeses. In a 

separate bowl, mix together cream of chicken soup, cream of mushroom soup, 
onion, and salsa. Layer 1/2 of the rice, 1/2 of the chicken, 1/2 of the soup and 
salsa mixture, and 1/2 of the cheese mixture in prepared dish. Repeat layers, 
ending with cheese. 

 
Cover and freeze            There will be NO casseroles in   
                                                                                         July and August, so let’s make                    

Attach this label:                                                                         June really count!    
  

 
 
                                                              Salsa Chicken Rice Casserole 
 
       INGREDIENTS:  White rice, Water, Chicken breasts, Monterey Jack cheese,  
                                      Cheddar cheese, Cream of chicken soup, Cream of mushroom soup,  
                                      Onion, Mild salsa 
 

Let defrost in the fridge for 24 hours. 
 

Bake in an oven preheated to 350 for about 40 minutes, or until bubbly. 



 
 

BABY NEWS 
 

Heart-felt “CONGRATULATIONS” are extended to John & Becky Pauliny on the birth  
of their grandson, Parker Edward Pauliny.  He was born on May 17, 2013.   

At birth, Parker weighed 8 pounds 11 ounces and measured 22 inches in length. 
His proud parents are Todd & Cathlene Pauliny. 

 
    
 
                                                                                                

 
        9:00 Service       10:00 Service 
                                    June 2       Pam Schlott                                                 Thomas Edwards  
                                    June 9       Kathy Davis                                                 Matt Bayne                                
                                    June 16     Jody Waters                                                 Bill Leonard  
                                    June 23     Marcia Conlin                                              Kathy Lang 
                                    June 30     Howard Lin                                                  JoAnn Burke   
                                     

 
              9:00 Service                            10:00 Service 

    Volunteers                                    Jerry Cooper and Hope Pollard    
 

 

Dear Hunt’s Family, 
 

Thank you so much for your many prayers, cards to, and expressions of concern for my father, 
Walter Snook, during his recent hip surgery and rehabilitation.  He is doing so much better 
now, and the kind thoughts and prayers of all of you have played a part in that recovery.    
It means so much to me to be a part of such a caring church family.   Thank you! 
 

                                                                                                                    Linda Keatts    
 

 
FUNHUNTERS LUNCHEON – Friday, June 14th 

 
Come and enjoy the beautiful view from the porch 
of McFaul’s Iron Horse Tavern at Sanders’ Corner 
(2260 Cromwell Bridge Road). -- In addition to the 

view, you will also be captivated by the amazing aroma 
and taste of their food. – Please join us at 11:30 a.m.! 

 
 

 
 
 
 



 
 
 

A 45-minute CD of Karen Powell’s piano music is still available. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

             Beth has copies in the church office. 
 

Or if you call Trish Funderburk at 410-821-7437 or email her at trishndanf@msn.com 
she will make sure you receive a copy.  A charge of $10 will cover the cost.  Included  
in the CD are 15 selections from preludes, offering solos, communion medleys, and 
anthems.  It is hoped that all who listen to Karen’s music will remember her presence  

and cherish the memories. 
 

 
 

Cancelled Stamp Collection Is “Cancelled” 
 

We have several years’ worth of cancelled U.S. postage stamps in 
the can (on the first floor around the corner from the water fountain).  These were 

part of a now defunct project at the Wesley.  Mary Ellen and Steve Lippy found 
someone in Oregon who can use them in mission work.   

Issie Craig and Nell Kirby are preparing them for shipment. 
 

Since there is no longer a need, the can and project will be retired. 
 

Please do not bring any more cancelled stamps.  Thank you for those who were 
faithful over the years to take the time to salvage stamps and bring them in. 

 
                                                                                                                -- Nell Kirby -- 

mailto:trishndanf@msn.com�


 
 
 

HHUUNNTT’’SS  MMIISSSSIIOONNSS  
  
Many opportunities are available, through Hunt's Church, to serve the needs of others both locally 
and abroad. You can pick up a partial list of these at the back of the sanctuary. Look for the bright 
yellow sheet. IIff  aannyyoonnee  hhaass  aann  iiddeeaa  oorr  wwoouulldd  lliikkee  mmoorree  iinnffoorrmmaattiioonn  oonn  aannyy  pprroojjeecctt,,  pplleeaassee  ccoonnttaacctt  

MMeelliissssaa  RReeggaann  aatt  mmeelliissssaa..rreeggaann22@@ggmmaaiill..ccoomm..  
  

 
The next Missions Committee meeting will be on  

Wednesday, August 28 at 7 p.m. (not on June 5 as previously planned). 
 

 
May Report– THANK YOU to the congregation for your support and donations: 
 

 $467.00 for ChildFund International! 
 

 52 cans of corn, 41 cans of peas, & assorted other food for ACTC! 
 

 Sports Equipment – The outpouring of sports equipment for kids in Baltimore City has 
been phenomenal.  If you missed it, please see Jim Foster’s report earlier in this 
newsletter. 

 
June Missions –  
 

• We will continue to collect clothes for homeless men, including: 
o used men’s casual clothing  
o used men’s shoes (any size, but sizes 10-15 especially needed)  
o new men’s underwear 
o new men’s socks 
 

There will be a labeled box at the entrance to the church. The items will be taken to Manna 
House in Baltimore City and to the New Hope trailer church for the homeless in Harford 
County. 
 

• Casseroles are due on Wednesday, June 5th!                                                                                                  
If we get more than 10, we will be able to give some to Earl’s Place this month.  

 
                                                                        Let’s go for it! 

 
Also, we have some opportunities to serve meals to the homeless this summer. 

Please let Melissa know if you would like to participate in serving breakfast at Manna 
House on Saturday, June 15 (8 - 10:30 a.m.) and/or lunch at Helping Up Mission on 

Saturday, July 13 (10:15 a.m. - 12:30 p.m.). 

 
                                    And mark your calendar and start planning for- - -   

                  The Baltimore County Christian Workcamp – July 21-26! 
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30th Annual Baltimore County Christian Workcamp  Answer  Line 
(of those often or infrequently asked questions) 

 

How long has BCCW been based at Hunt’s and with Hunt’s as the host church? 
BCCW originally was based at Grace-Falls Road UMC. However, due to  
the planned renovations of their hall, they could not do it for one year; 
consequently, ever since, it has been at Hunt’s, which was more centrally 
located and had larger facilities. (Also, Grace-Falls Road has since closed.)   
The Answer Man had been wondering about the actual date for several years; 
but not until he had to review the archives for something else, was it found that 
the date was June 1992.  This month marks 21 years meeting at Hunt’s; this 
year’s BCCW will be the 22nd one at Hunt’s. THANK YOU HUNT’S for 
allowing us to use your facilities (including half of the garage for storage)! 

 
How will the weather be that week? 

Do you know with any certainty what the weather will be when you plan for your vacation?  Being 
in mid-July, it will most likely be hot, albeit the Answer Man remembers one 
time when he actually had to wear a jacket every morning. Last year there were 
some record high temperatures; however, that can be deceiving too.  One 
volunteer after baking for two days said he had to beg off from working on the 
next day due to an expected 100++ degree day.  The next day was >>100 
degrees; but the one site was not only west of some very large deciduous trees, 
the actual work was also under a trailer roof, so it felt more like the high 80’s.  

There are those rare occasions also when the work is actually in an air conditioned house or building 
(but don’t count on it!). 
 

How are the work sites chosen? 
Sometimes we do consider self-referrals; however, the strong preference is 
suggestions/recommendations from social workers from the County Department of Social Services, 
nurses from the Department of Aging, food banks, churches, et. al., where there has already been 
some vetting of the owner or site. The sites are then visited, typically by one of our BCCW co-chairs 
or regional coordinators. 

 
What type of work is needed to be done? 

It depends on what type of work is requested by the residents for any particular year and whether 
some groups have already reviewed the job listing and have “claimed” any sites.  
When there are large groups which want to stay together, they may “claim” a 
site before the week.  Some years there can be a slew of ramps, whereas there 
may hardly be any in other years.  But, potentially the work can be virtually 
anything that may be needed around one’s house. 

 
What skills are required? 

The main one is the desire and willingness to work and help someone else.   
Skills and prior experience are useful; but, hopefully, there will always be someone 
at a site, such as crew chief, who knows what needs to be done and how to do it. 
Notwithstanding, those with skills in plumbing, electrical, carpentry, painting, 
roofing, masonry, etc. are especially welcomed.  
 
 



 
 
What is the age requirement? 

Anyone under the age of 16 needs to be paired with an adult, though not necessarily a parent.  We 
have several octogenarians who work on sites; we have had children as young as 6 or 7 who have 
worked alongside their mothers. 

 
Does BCCW provide service hours credit? 

Depends.  Some schools have given credit for work during BCCW, whereas others have not; as a 
result, you need to check with your school. 
 

What is the time commitment? 
You can work a few hours if that is all that you have available.  Even though  
it is a week- long event, most volunteers do not work the full week.  (The 
Answer Man began with one day in BCCW’s year 1 or 2, then increased it 
after a few years to two days, then after a while to three days, and finally a full 
week, aided by the fact that he received an ample number of vacation days.) 

 

Do you eat well? 
Yes, you can if you want.  (The Answer Man does!) At 7:30 am every morning at Hunt’s, there is 
breakfast; the main entrée may vary from scrambled eggs to quiche to French toast to 
waffles/chipped beef to blueberry pancakes.  Lunch is a choice of bread and lunch meat with a slew 
of snacks and more snacks, some of which are even healthy choices; these are laid out during 
breakfast at Hunt’s for you to pack a lunch  (Bring a cooler!). There is an assortment of drinks to 
keep you hydrated during the day. Optional dinners (6:30 pm Monday-Thursday and 7:00 pm on 
Friday) are at different churches, except for the 5:30 pm Sunday kick-off dinner which is at Hunt’s.  
After Friday’s dinner there is an “awards” ceremony and then a communion service. 
 

Can you work with other members of Hunt’s congregation? 
Maybe; it depends. Does everyone agree on doing the type of work that is 
needed to be done and is there is a site that can handle the number of workers? 
However, it is also rewarding to work with other like- minded volunteers and 
meet new friends from other churches. 
 
 
 

Do you have to stay/work at a site once you get there? 
Unfortunately, this does come up on occasion.  If a site is too gross or there 
are safety concerns or whatever makes you uneasy, the answer is NO; you are 
a volunteer and are free to say no.  Hopefully, you would notify one of the 
BCCW leaders and ask for another site. 
 
 
 
 

How do you register? 
You can wait until the Sunday kick-off dinner or your first morning; or go  
to the website, print out a form, complete it beforehand, and give it to Steve 
Lippy. Registration fees are considered optional for Hunt’s members since 
Hunt’s donates monies to BCCW that are collected from half of the Advent 
and Lent offerings; so note that on the form. 

 
 
 



 
 
Are there other ways, other than physically working at a work site, to help BCCW? 

YES! YES! YES!  Some possibilities are as follows: 
• Monetary contribution directly to BCCW [a 501 (c) 3 organization] or 

through Hunt’s. BCCW is a 100% volunteer organization; monies are for 
supplies and materials during the week, as well as flyers, posters, etc. 

 
• Donate used books, baked goods, or silent auction items for the auction 

that is held July 21 from about 5:00 pm-6:30 pm or so.  You can attend 
the auction even if you do not volunteer to work during the week. 

 
 

• Donate usable appliances, materials, etc. 
 

• Assist in setting up tables and chairs in Van Metre Hall on Sunday July 21                           
after the 10:00 service. 

 
• Donate baked goods (non-gooey), such as cookies and brownies,  
• for lunch for the volunteers.  Drop-off before Wednesday. 

 
• Donate non-perishable food staples for those at the sites.                                                         

Drop-off before Wednesday. 
 

• Assist Jody Waters in preparing and serving the breakfast on Monday, July 22. 
 

• Pray for a safe and productive week. 
 

• NEW for this year—buy a Boscov’s 25% off coupon for $5.00 to be used only on 
Tuesday October 22. Get one for yourself, your neighbors, your friends, your family, 
etc. This is a fundraiser opportunity which Boscov’s is offering to various charities. 

Can you do more than one of the above? 
                 YES! YES! YES! 

 
Is there more information on BCCW? 

• Check the bulletin board by the water fountain. 
• Check out BCCW’s website www.bcchristianworkcamp.org  
• Check out the BCCW videos on www.youtube.org ; type in Baltimore County 

Christian Workcamp, where there are four items; three from 2009 (which are 
linked from the BCCW website too) and one from 2011. 

• Or, contact the BCCW Answer Man (a.k.a., Steve Lippy) at 410-296-9150 or 
s.lippy@verizon.net 
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Here is some exciting news from the Assistance Center of Towson Churches! 
 
ACTC is expanding the building in which it serves the needy of Baltimore County.  The 
groundbreaking was Saturday, May 18th, and I attended.  It was a lovely ceremony with prayer, 
thanksgiving and support from local churches, businesses, organizations and politicians.  There 
were commendations, proclamations and recognition for the volunteers and those others that 
assist with this valuable service to the needy in our county. 
 
In 1985, a group of Towson ministers (14 churches) established a centralized helping center.  
Today, the supporting churches number 48 congregations and the original little white building is 
bursting at the seams.  In a day and age when cutbacks are the norm, we find that the 
generosity of our community is stepping up to fill a gap. 
 
In 2012,  

 33.770 people were helped 
 472,965 pounds of food were distributed 
 $177,148 in financial assistance as given 
 6,745 homeless clients were helped 

 
The center is more than the above.  It is about listening and encouraging people who have lost 
all hope.  It is about encouraging those that need someone positive in their lives.  The center has 
a nurse practitioner, a mobile clothing unit, and the ability to help clients file for benefits online.  
The volunteers reach out to local stores to obtain fresh fruits and vegetables as a means to 
address growing concerns about poor health caused by inferior nutrition.   
 
The Towson Rotary donated $50,000 to support the expansion of the center.  Carroll 
Engineering, Inc. did all the preliminary work to get a plan drawn and approved for the 
expansion.  The first director of the center and her husband (Lindy and Charles Utermohle) gave 
a huge donation, and the labor and use of construction machinery for the project was donated 
by PTD Custom Builders, Inc.  To me, it is amazing and quite a miracle. 
 
Did I learn anything new on Saturday?  Well, yes I did.  I learned that one of our homeless 
clients sleeps in the bushes in the little garden behind Calvary Baptist Church. 
                                                                                           --- Pat Barkdoll --- 

 
 

Call To ACTCion! 
 

    The Assistance Center of Towson Churches is holding a 5K run and a 1.5-mile walk  
to raise money and hunger awareness.  Date/time:  Saturday, June 1 at 8 a.m. 
Location:  Goucher College.  Register online at calltoactcion.eventbrite.com. 

or contact Melissa Regan for more information.   
 

ACTC is an ecumenical program supported by 49 churches 
and other organizations, based at Calvary Baptist in Towson, 

providing food and emergency assistance to poor and needy 
individuals and families in our community. 



 
 

Hunt’s Memorial United Methodist Church -- Volunteer Opportunity Inventory  
  
         As your pastor, I am the chairperson of the Committee on Lay Leadership (formerly called the 
Committee on Nominations.)   You will find in this edition of the newsletter, a pamphlet called the 
“Volunteer Opportunity Inventory.”   I and the members of our committee created this tool to enhance our 
purpose and task in the following ways:  1) We want to have a clearer picture of who is serving and in what 
areas of ministry each person is volunteering his or her gifts, 2) We also want to give each of you an 
opportunity to indicate what new ministry areas you might want to explore, and 3) We will use this 
inventory as a way of providing serving opportunities for new people who either attend or join in 
membership.   Our hope is that this instrument will help us carry out our stated mission and enable our 
ministries to be aligned to our core values. (see pamphlet)   
 
         You undoubtedly know that this tool is only useful if each of you takes the time to complete it and 
send it back to the committee.  Your faithful response will greatly help the committee’s work in the fall.   If 
you have questions, please let me know.   ----------------------------------------------------------  Peace, Gary    
 

 

BAPTISM of James Drake O’Brien on Sunday, May 26, 2013 
 

  
 
 
 
 
   
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

(This picture was used with the permission of the O’Brien Family.) 



 
 

 
BAPTISM of Adeline Christina Stockton on Sunday, May 26, 2013 

 
 

 
 
 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
                    (This picture was used with the permission of the Stockton Family.) 
 

 
 

CONGRATULATIONS GRADUATES! 
 Andy Coutts – Masters of Finance – Johns Hopkins University – May 2013 

 
 Elizabeth Bell (Hunt’s Sr. High Youth Group) 

         Graduating from Mount deSales Academy (in Catonsville) 
               In the fall, she will attend the University of Kentucky                                                                
 

 Kevin Culloty (President of Hunt’s Sr. High Youth Group) 
               Graduating from Calvert Hall College High School  
               In the fall, he will attend Elon University 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Kidder-Thomas Scholarship Fund resulted from generous bequests under the wills of Sam 
Kidder and Jean Thomas.  The sum has been invested along with subsequent donations, and the 
income earned from this investment is for scholarships for “worthy students who are members of 
Hunt’s Church.” 
 
Trustees of the Fund will consider applications for scholarship aid each year.  There are three 
trustees that oversee the fund: Chair of the Church Council (Leigh Leonard), Chair of the Finance 
Committee (Nathan Derr), and Chair of the Board of Trustees (Ken Parrish).   
 

Applications must be received by June 30, 2013. 
 

Applications are available at the Church Office or from a member of the trustees listed above.     
The completed application should be submitted along with an official transcript of high school      

or college grades, preferably through the spring of the current year. 
 
Scholarships are for undergraduate students enrolled full time (12 credits or more per semester), 
and graduate students enrolled part time or full time (6 credits or more per semester), in an 
accredited college or university in the United States. 
 
In awarding scholarships, the Trustees will primarily consider the applicants’: 

• Academic merit 
• Financial need 
• Church involvement and activities 
• Community involvement and leadership 

 
Scholarship amounts will vary depending on the number of 
scholarships awarded each fall and the income earned from 
the investment principal.  Generally, the awards will be in 
the range of $500 to $1,500. 
 

Applicants must make an annual application for each year of full time undergraduate  
or part or full time graduate status. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 



 
 

Hunt’s United Methodist Church 
College Scholarship Application 

 
Academic Year _____________ 

 
Please Type or Print Legibly      Date ___________________ 
 
 
1. Last Name ____________________   First ____________________ Middle ___________________ 
 
2. Permanent Address __________________________ City/State________________  Zip __________ 
 
3. Daytime Phone # ______________ Evening Phone # ______________ Email ___________________ 
 
4. Occupation (if any) _______________  Income $__________  Annually-Line 4 IRS Form 1040 EZ or line 33 

form 1040 (Report income from previous calendar year.  If there is likely to be a significant change, note below on 
line 11) 

 
5. Name and address of college in which you are now enrolled or will be attending (High school seniors – If you have 

not decided yet or haven’t been accepted yet, what is your first choice school? 
 
6. Present academic status: 

     HIGH SCHOOL Senior (Name and Address of high school) ___________________________________ 
 
     COLLEGE: Freshman       Sophomore       Junior        Senior        Graduate  
 

7. Are you or will you be a full-time degree candidate? ____________________ 
 
8. Male  Female  Date of Birth _______________   Marital Status ______________ 
 

     Are you Self-Supporting? ___________ (If so, income line must be completed above - # 4) 
 
     If married, name of spouse _________________ Spouse’s Annual Income ______________ 

 
9. Your Parent(s) Name(s)*  _______________________________________________________ 
 

Address _____________________________________________________________________ 
 
Daytime Phone # _____________________ Evening Phone # _______________________ 
 

10. Parents’ Dependents (other than yourself): Number __________  Ages __________________ 
 
11. Special circumstances (such as major medical bills, etc. – please explain anything which will help us understand 

your situation better – use another sheet if you wish) 
 

______________________________________________________________________________
______________________________________________________________________________
______________________________________________________________________________ 
______________________________________________________________________________
______________________________________________________________________________ 
 

12. Your intended vocation 
_________________________________________________________________ 

 
13. List prior colleges attended, if any, and dates attended ________________________________________ 
 

* Self-Supporting or married applicants need not respond to questions 9 and 10 
 



 
 
This statement must be completed before your application can be reviewed: 
 
Academic Period for which this statement applies ____________ / ________ to ____________ / _________ 
       Month           Yr       Month                 Yr 
 
Full Year Estimated Expenses (If you have not made a definite decision on which school you will attend, give us your 
best estimate) 
 
 Tuition and Fees $_______________ 
 
 Books   $_______________ 
 
 Housing  $_______________ 
 
 Food   $_______________ 
 
 Clothing & Laundry $_______________ 
 
 Medical Care  $_______________ 
 
 Transportation (itemize) $_______________ 
 ______________ $_______________ 

______________ $_______________ 
 
Other Expenses (Itemize) 
______________ $_______________ 
______________ $_______________ 
______________ $_______________ 
______________ $_______________ 
 
TOTAL EXPENSES $_______________ 
 

Please note: On a separate sheet describe any unusually high expenses.  (Additional itemized expenses may also be 
listed).  Special circumstances that may affect your financial situation should be explained.  Any information that 
will help the committee in its work is appreciated   and will be treated confidentially. 
 
Full Signature of Student ____________________________________  
 
Date________________________ 
 

Application Procedure 
 
1. Applicants shall submit: 

a. An official transcript (with raised seal stamped) of grades (high school or college) to the Hunt’s 
Church Office, Attn: Scholarship Committee, Non-Official copies of grades will not be 
accepted as transcripts: it is the applicant’s responsibility to get all materials to the committee 
on time. 

b. A personal statement (one half to one page) from the student briefly describing his/her activities 
of church and community involvement and leadership during the past two years. 

2. The Committee reserves the right to accept or reject any application. 
3. Students will be notified on or about September 1 of awards for the current academic year.   Payment for 

the full academic year will be made directly to the student. 
4. To renew scholarship, the above procedure must be repeated annually. 
5. Completed application, student statement, and a current transcript of grades must be mailed to the Hunt’s 

Church Office, Attn: Scholarship Committee, postmarked no later than June 30. 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Combined July & August: 
Information for the newsletter 

                       needs to be received by June 20. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Hunt’s Memorial United Methodist Church  
    P.O. Box 332 
    Riderwood, MD  21139 
 
         Address Service Requested 
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